Revamped, renamed teen health center hopes to curb teen pregnancy





Dana Becker, of the S.C. Campaign to Prevent Teen Pregnancy, talks about new additions and renovations in one of the new exam rooms at The Point Teen Health Center in Spartanburg.
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Soft cushioned chairs and a couch face a flat screen TV. Bright colors and youthful artwork line the walls. A Nintendo Wii game system sits on a shelf ready to be played.

The waiting room of a newly renovated, revamped and expanded teen health center in Spartanburg doesn't look like a waiting room at all.

It's more like a welcoming living room — and that's the point.

“We want young people to feel comfortable when they get here,” said Dana Becker, Spartanburg Community Specialist with the South Carolina Campaign to Prevent Teen Pregnancy. “The fact there is a TV in the waiting area and a gaming system out there — everything is designed to feel as if you are sitting in your den at home as opposed to in a doctor's office.”

The facility provides teens with birth control methods, emergency contraception, pregnancy testing, sexually transmitted infection screenings, counseling and education about abstinence. It has been in the community for years, but for a long time, not many people knew it existed, said Matt Petrofes, director of the local branch of the state Department of Health and Environmental Control.

Several Spartanburg organizations came together to help solve this problem.

Data from 2011 provided by Not Right Now Spartanburg, an initiative of the South Carolina Campaign to Prevent Teen Pregnancy, indicates that 46 percent of Spartanburg parents do not know where their teens can go to get birth control.

A problem when you consider that 54 percent of Spartanburg teens have had sex.

